Capital District Transportation Authority 

Planning and Stakeholder Relations Committee 
Meeting Minutes – July 21, 2016 at 12:00 Noon at the 110 Watervliet Avenue Office

In Attendance:  Georgie Lussier (Acting Chair), Dave Stackrow, Art Young, Carm Basile (CEO), Chris Desany, Amanda Avery, Jaime Watson, Sarah Matrose, Mark Wos, Kelli Schreivogl, Fred Gilliam, Lance Zarcone, Phil Parella, Ross Farrell, Kathy Colbert
Meeting Purpose

This was the regular monthly meeting of the Planning Committee.  

Consent Agenda Items

None

Administrative Discussion Items

River Corridor Resolution for Small Starts Application – Chris Desany
At the June Planning Committee meeting, staff provided information about our FTA Small Starts submission for the River Corridor Bus Rapid Transit project. This project was endorsed by the Board in 2014, and since that time, extensive design and development has been completed.

The Small Starts program is specifically designed for BRTs, and our project rating application (the next step in the process) is due to the FTA in September. The application consists of detailed project information, a project justification, and a financial plan.

We are on schedule to complete the application on time. As part of the financial plan, evidence of CDTA’s local financial commitment requires a Board resolution to complete the package. About $7 million from other funding sources has already been secured for the project. 
The resolution stipulates that 20% of the remaining capital funds being requested from the FTA (the federal requirement) shall be committed by CDTA. As is standard practice for all CDTA capital projects, we will continue to identify additional funding sources to meet the match as the project progresses. 
The resolution also stipulates that operating costs will be committed. We are continuing to work on this as well. 
The Committee will recommend that the Board adopt a resolution that establishes CDTA’s local financial commitment for the River BRT project, and that staff is authorized to submit the application in September on CDTA’s behalf. 

For the Good of the Order

None
Action Items

None

Adjournment and Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Committee will be on September 22, 2016; noon at 110 Watervliet Avenue. 

